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Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, April 13, 2022
(Meeting conducted in-person and virtually over Google Meet)
Jen called the meeting to order at 3:05p 
Members present: 

Jen Jarman - Chair & Parent Rep 

Tina Stegman - Asst Principal

Monique Johnson - Resource Coordinator 

Paisley Starbuck - 3-6 Teacher Rep 
Ariel Crump - 6-9 Teacher Rep
Allison Frazier – 9-12 Rep (absent)
Lerenda Sims - Para Professional Rep

Claire Birmaher - Para Professional Rep
Sharon Chaney – Golf Manor Rep

Gwen Roth – Pleasant Ridge Rep (absent)
Barbara Wallin - Parent Rep

Jason Chamblee - Parent Rep

Jamie Donaldson - guest

Missy Kyrlach - guest
1 Introductions and Icebreaker

· What is something new in your life?
2 Approval of minutes from February 9th meeting

· Paisley Starbuck motioned, Monique Johnson seconded. MCU.
3 Principal’s Report
· Ms. Simpson returned from medical leave.  She thanked Tina Stegman for doing a fantastic job in her place.

· PRM is hosting conferences tomorrow where discussions will take place on how PRM has grown and how we can do better.

· Ms. Simpson discussed the terrible, unexpected loss of a PRM second grader this past Sunday.  Learned of his passing early Monday morning and immediately called in support counselors for the children and staff.  As of this time, there is no reason for the child’s passing.

· We are pursuing the official Montessori status for PRM and looking at January 2023 to become official.  Since changes have been made in the District, accreditation requirements and vision may also change. Ms. Simpson will continue to share the process with us.
· Summer Scholar program has almost 300 children signed up (last year we had 170). Monique is looking at start/stop time to accommodate parents. 

· PRM is not fully staffed yet.  Due to staffing vacancies at the district level, this process has slowed.

· Testing is now going on with assessments.  We have completed 100% in Language/English and Math/Science will begin next week. Ms. Simpson believes PRM will meet assessments even through Covid issues.
· PRM is transitioning children to next grade levels and rooms.  Children cannot choose where they would like to go.

· Having many conference nights currently.

· The 6th graders left today for Camp Kern.

· PRM will retain our Math Specialist and our Data Coach for next year allocated from our contingency fund.
· LSDMC members were presented the 2022-2023 budget at last meeting.  A vote was held at this meeting to approve the budget:

Motion made to pass by Jason Chamblee, seconded by Lerenda Sims. MCU
4 Resource Coordinator Report
· Monique stated that Enrichment has 207 children and Academics has approximately 300.
· She thanked Ms. Stegman for a wonderful job filling in as Principal.  She was a great help.  Ms. Pitts stepped in as Principal to help Ms. Stegman.  Her last day was March 25 and the administration gifted her with flowers and a gift card for her assistance.  
· Monique has found 13 new partners for PRM next year.

· She explained to LSDMC that if any of us have questions, we can generate a POSSIP request to Monique.  Please engage other families who do not attend our PTO meetings.

· She shared that the school is having difficulties with food shipments arriving at the school.  We have changed meals last minute to accommodate.  Paper products are the most needed items.  She asked for these items to be donated to the school, such as divider trays, bowls and cups.
5 Committee discussed that we now have an all time high for enrollment at 727 since Ms. Simpson has been with us and more still coming.  During Covid we lost 120 kids.  The kids who left to go to Charter schools  while no in-person classes were held at PRM are coming back to PRM.

6 PRM Pedestrian/Traffic Safety Meeting
· At last meeting, Lite Up Vests were discussed for the traffic staff.  Ms. Simpson stated that all traffic staff have lite sticks.  The vests would have to come out of the school’s budget.

· They questioned whether a substitute police officer could be available when Officer Mitchell cannot make duty at the school.  Ms. Simpson stated that Officer Mitchell is also a member of the SWAT team and gets called for last minute SWAT duty.  He does try to find a substitute when he can.  He always lets Ms. Simpson know.

7 PTO Update
· Jen Jarman gave the PTO report. Flower fund raising ends today, so please order your flowers.  The Read-a-Thon exceeded the goal of $10,000 ending with a total of $10,269.85.  Silent Auction items are needed.  Field Day is 5/24/22.
8 New Business
· Open LSDMC Seats for 2022-2023: confirmed open seats for 1 Parent Rep (Jen is term-limited) and all current Teacher Reps need to elect for next year.  Paisley Starbuck stated she is remaining.
· Ms. Simpson will fill the teacher rep positions by August.
9 Announcements

· Shrek, The Musical production by the PRM students will take place April 29 and April 30 at 6pm at the school.  Letters went out to parents for first choice tickets.  Tickets are available at no cost, but donations accepted.  
10 Upcoming Meetings

· PRM LSDMC 2nd Wednesday of the month at 3pm – In Person and Hybrid Format

· LSDMC District-wide meetings: April 20 at 6:00p virtually via Blue Jeans. 
The meeting adjourned at 4:30pm. – Paisley Starbuck motioned, Claire Birmaher seconded. MCU. 
